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PTO Meeting Notes
Thursday May 18th 2017
Board members in attendance:

Hubert Gordon - Principal

Melissa O’Neill – Co- President
Jacque Sanchez – Co-President



           Michelle Mozingo – Co -Treasure
           Kristen D’Ambrosio– Co -Treasure

              


           Ruth Balladares – Co –VP Non Fundraising 
           Katie Butler –Co-VP Non Fundraising 
           Maria McHugh – Co-VP Corresponding Secretary

           Gena Russo – Recording Secretary    



Upcoming Events and Updates – Melissa O’Neill
· This marks the final PTO meeting of the 2016-17 school year
· Volunteer Breakfast 
·  Date TBD

·  Event organized by Mrs. Lane to thank all school volunteers

· Field Days 
· Begin June 1st 
· Sign up genius for volunteers to come
· 50 yard dash is the biggest event in which help is needed

· 5th grade pizza party 
· June 16th 

· Organized by 5th grade parents

· Movie Night 
· June 16th 

· 5th Grade Graduation 
· June 19th 
· Anyone who can help set up for the event or serve food at 10:30am please let Melissa or Jacque know
· Last day of school and Teacher/Staff Lunch 
· Date TBD – consider moving event to Tuesday June 20th as opposed to the 21st (last day of school challenges) 

· Food catered by Fairway

· Need as many volunteers as possible

· Hope to have as many board members as possible at event



Discussion Items – Melissa O’Neill
· Lowe’s grant 

· NE grant application was denied 
· Throughout the year our Grants Coordinator (Carin Kalt) looks at scholarship opportunities from various organizations

· This particular grant would have helped with landscaping around the school

· Many applicants applied for this particular grant

· Grants Coordinator will continue to pursue other opportunities over the summer 

· Plant Sale Update / Recap
· Plant sale was run by Beth Knight and Katie Butler

· A few successful changes were made this year including a Make Your Own Bouquet station which was very popular with the children
· Left over plants will be used to decorate the flag pole area in front of the school for graduation 
· Next year’s plant sale ideas:

·  Possibly move to a Friday and Saturday and have it be a community “spring fair” event

· This allows for more parents to attend on a weekend

· Host event earlier in the year so our sale does not compete with other spring plant sales (nurseries etc.)

· Look at products that will cater to the more serious planters – seeds etc. 

· Possibly have 4th graders cultivate seeds and sell for their 5th grade Natures Classroom trip the following year

· PTO Budget 
· To be discussed in greater detail at the next Executive Board  meeting

· PTO Board Positions open for 2017-18 school year
· Curriculum Enrichment Coordinator

· Grants Coordinator 

· Two positions open for Communications/PR Role

· Please reach out to Melissa O’Neill or Jacque Sanchez for more information

· Northeast Website – new revamped site has launched!  Includes more video clips
Sponsored by the Northeast PTO, a member of the Stamford PT Council. 
www.ptonortheast.org


